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Worship: 

 

Sundays: 

9:00 am 

 

 

Wednesday Worship 

Will resume in September 
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 2025 Church Camp 
     
 

 

For the moment 

Please pray for the following youth from 
Grace Lutheran that have or will be 
attending camp this summer: 
Brenna Bolte, Emma McKenney, Lily 
Anderson, Jade King, Sutton Phillips, 
Amara Berens, Lauren Patten, Shalya 
Even, Kyler Creegan, Julian Engel, Joe 
Patten, Carter Berens, Emmitt Rowe, 
Sofia Anderson, Olivia Anderson, Kyndall 
Walton, Jillian Schulte and Jaylea Miller. 
 
If I missed someone-please let me know- 
Deb Van Hove 
 

 

P.O. Box 667    Parker, SD 57053 
605.297.4417 

gracelutheranparkersd@gmail.com   www.gracelutheranparker.com 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?sa=X&rlz=1T4ADRA_enUS420US421&biw=1366&bih=553&tbm=isch&tbnid=a_nIVIZ5H4c7UM:&imgrefurl=http://www.kaleidahealth.org/childrens/&docid=6Qrhp9jfduOnkM&imgurl=http://www.kaleidahealth.org/img/home_slider/BGMC-Like-us-on-facebook-big-banner.jpg&w=960&h=300&ei=XJZmUo-TI9PPkQfNmoDIBA&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:80,s:0,i:339&iact=rc&page=7&tbnh=103&tbnw=332&start=78&ndsp=13&tx=189&ty=59


 

 

 

 

 

  

 Faith & Freedom 

"Now the Lord is the Spirit, and where the Spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom." – 2 Corinthians 

3:17 

This weekend, we will come together in unity to celebrate our national pride. Fireworks will 

brighten the sky, and flags will wave in celebration of our nation's independence. We give God 

thanks and praise for the gift of freedom. We remember those who made it possible for us to 

celebrate this special day. 

Let us rejoice not only in the earthly freedom we have received, but also in the infinite freedom 

given to us through Jesus Christ. We are no longer in bondage to fear, sins, and hopelessness. 

Christ’s love broke those chains. Let’s go in the name of Christ to free others from their bondage 

of fear, sins, and grief by living justly, showing mercy, and being humble in our community. 

When others see Christ’s light in us, they will also experience the freedom of His love. 

The language of fear, war, and destruction is understood well by this world. But you are God’s 

people; you are not of the world. You, who were once of this world, became free in your baptism. 

Your freedom in Christ is a testimony of Christ’s redemption for all people. For wherever the 

Spirit of the Lord is, there is freedom” (2 Corinthians 3:17). 

As we gather with family and friends, let’s reflect on the freedom we have through Christ Jesus. 

Let’s pray together for freedom and peace in this world. 

Join Us This Sunday! 

Pastor Henrique 

 

 

 

                        

             
 

 
 



  

July Message from President 
 

 

 
   Well here it is, my 6th monthly letter which means I am half way and have 6 left to go. I found out 

July Message  
 
   Well, here it is, my 6th monthly letter which means I am halfway and have 6 left to go. I found out a few 
weeks ago that there are actually some people who read what I have to say each month! Thanks to those of you who 
indulge with my attempt at coming up with something to inspire our congregation. 
 
                    This month I would like to quote from Matthew 6: 8 “Remember, your Father knows exactly what you 
need even before you ask him”. It continues to amaze me how God knows what we need and when and how to show 
us that He is always there for us. There have been many times that the message at our church service or one of the 
several that I try to catch each Sunday morning on television have provided  a pick me up for whatever I am going 
through at that particular time. 
 
                     At our monthly council meeting this past month, Pastor shared a devotional with us that really hit close to 
home with some of my concerns. After our meeting, I thanked him for the timely inspiration. The following Sunday 
morning he delivered a message that felt like it was directed directly at me! As we walked out of the sanctuary, I said 
to my wife, “I think that was meant for me”. She responded with, “I was thinking the same thing.”  
 
                     So, remember to be patient in all situations. I hope that you can be patient with me as your 
congregational president and with our entire council. God has blessed me with a great group to work with and a 
great congregation to serve. 
 
                     Before you know it the Best Four Days of Summer will be upon us again! I hope that everyone can fit it 
into their schedule to be a part of our effort to raise money for the many places that we support.  
In the meantime, have a safe and wonderful summer.  
 
                      One of my other favorite lines that we sometimes recite is “In life, in death, and in life beyond death, God 
is with us, we are not alone.” So, when things seem tough, remember this line and listen and watch for God’s timely 
response to your needs. 
 
                       As always, remember that your life may be the only Bible that some people read. 
                                                                                                                                                                 
 Joel 
 

 

Mailing Address for Grace Lutheran 
Church 
Please use Box 667 if you are having  
anything mailed to the church.  
Thank you. 
 

 Weekly Worship Helpers: 
Please use the link below to check: 
https://gracelutheranparker.com/weekly-worship-
helpers 
 
Thank you 
 

http://support.in/
https://gracelutheranparker.com/weekly-worship-helpers
https://gracelutheranparker.com/weekly-worship-helpers


 

    

 

Happening at Grace 
 

 

 
Sign-up sheets for fair stand workers, potato salad makers, and pie cutters for the Turner County Fair  
(August 11-14) are now up on the bulletin board. Please take the time to sign up so you can work the shift(s) you prefer. 
Participation in the Grace Lutheran fair stand is encouraged for all church members, including children 3rd grade and up.  
 
Why does Grace Lutheran Church have the fair stand? 
(1) Fellowship of church members 
(2) Community Service 
(3) Revenue 
(4) Witness in Service 
(5) A long-standing tradition of the congregation 
(6) In Support of Missions 
 
The Fair Stand Committee does not want you to feel like working at the fair stand is an obligation, but an opportunity for 
fellowship and working with members of your church family to not only provide assistance to our church programs such 
as Luther League, Sunday School and FROGS/JR FROGS, but also to extend our love to services such as Turner 
County Food Pantry, the Ministerial Association and other worthy causes that provide help to those in need.    
 

Address for Jonas Sattler 
Jonas will be at Basic Training until August 15. 
Letters only-no packages 
 
Pvt Sattler, Jonas 
Golf BTRY,  1-22 FA BN 
4th Platoon, C50-25 
6007 Rothwell St 
Fort Sill, OK 73503 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

              AV Schedule 
July  6  Chela         August  3 Chris 
July 13 Chrystal    August 10 Erin 
July 20  Kristin      August 17 Chela 
July 27  Derek       August 24 Kerri 
                                August 31Kristin 



  

Liberia Mission School Summer 2025 Update 

The students at the New Dawn Learning Center in Liberia are currently on summer break and will return in 

September for the second year in the new school. Enrollment for the 2025 – 2026 school year is estimated at 

between 75 – 100 students. 

Your support, through donations of money and supplies, has made a significant impact in the lives of these 

children from low-income neighborhoods. They receive education, a meal, and a safe place to go each day in a 

Christ-centered environment. There is also time to have fun, as shown below during a national holiday, when they 

dressed in traditional clothing. 

The current challenge is finding space for the 7th grade class, as funding was not sufficient to complete the roof 

on the new building section before the torrential rains that typically start in July. The good news is that the roof 

beams are now in place and ready when the roofing materials can be purchased and installed. 

Please keep the students and staff at the New Dawn Learning Center in your prayers as they look forward to the 

new school year to begin. 

 

 

  

Donations are welcomed for the school project.  Checks can be made out to CLIM and given to Pastor or 
mailed to     CLIM, Box 667, Parker SD 57053.  Thank you 



 

 
 

 

  

 

Faith in Action 
 
16 adults enjoyed a meal at the Parker ROCs site on June 24.   
Faith in Action paid for 10 meals eaten at the site on the 24th. 
BINGO followed and prizes were won.  12 adults stayed  
and played BINGO.  Mark Tuesday, July 22 on your calendar- 
Faith in Action will sponsor 10 meals eaten at the site and  
BINGO will follow.  
Bring a friend and join us!!   

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 

  



 

  

 Vacation Bible School 2025 
Vacation Bible School– “YeeHaw! God Gives Good Gifts!” 
  
Yeehaw! What a joyful and energetic time we had at this year’s Vacation Bible School, held on June 13th and 14th! 
With the theme “God Gives Good Gifts,” our church was transformed into a western wonderland 
where approximately 35 enthusiastic kids gathered to learn, laugh, and grow in faith. 
  
We had five exciting stations that kept the kids engaged and smiling throughout the two-day event: 

      Crafts 
Creativity was in full swing at the Crafts Station, led by the talented Jen assisted by Michele and Lexi. The kids made a 
special Father’s Day cowboy painting using their feet to create cowboy chaps—what a fun and memorable keepsake 
for dads! 

         Snacks & Sack Lunches 
Thanks to Robin and her amazing team, the kids stayed energized with delicious snacks throughout the day. On 
Saturday, each child also received a sack lunch to take home, a thoughtful touch that wrapped up the day with care 
and love. 

    Music 
A definite crowd favorite, the Music Station led by Chela had everyone singing, dancing, and praising! The joyful noise 
echoed through the halls as kids learned songs that reinforced the message of God’s goodness. 

                   Sports 
Outdoors was the place to be with Chrystal leading the Sports Station! From water games to tag and a scavenger 
hunt, the kids had a blast staying active and building friendships under the summer sun. 

       Lessons 
At the heart of VBS was the Lesson Station, where Missy and Sara shared powerful stories and teachings about 
how God gives good gifts. Through engaging lessons and heartfelt discussions, the kids discovered the many ways God 
blesses our lives. 
 
A Huge Thank You! 
We are so grateful to all the volunteers, parents, and church members who made this event possible. Your time, 
energy, and prayers helped plant seeds of faith that will grow for years to come. 
  
Until next year, keep riding strong in God’s love! 
  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



  

 



 
 

  

 



 
  Grace Lutheran Church 

Church Council Meeting Minutes 

Date: May 14, 2025 

Members Present: 

 Joel Plucker, Marci Leberman, Kristi Nogelmeier, Derrek Sattler, Jim Johnson, Kaylyn Andersen 

1. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order by Joel Plucker. 

2. Devotion 

Led by Pastor. 

3. Approval of Agenda 

Kristi made a motion to approve the agenda. Marci seconded. Motion carried—All aye. 

4. Treasurer’s Report 

• Section 218 money was transferred from the Building Fund ($7410.00) to the General Fund to pay the 

assessment for curb and gutter. 
• Offering has been trending downward. 
• Snow removal cost was $394.00 
• Audio/Visual charge reflects the streaming service lease. 

Motion: Jim made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Derrek seconded. Motion carried. 

5. Secretary’s Report 

Motion: Kristi made the motion to approve the secretary's report, and Jim made the second.  All aye. 

6. Deacon Report 

• Coffee will continue to be served before and after church. A sign-up sheet is available on the bulletin board. 
• TruPortal will be adjusted to allow doors to remain open from 6:00 AM – 9:00 PM. 
• An updated pulpit supply list is needed. 
• Compensation for a replacement pastor was discussed: $225 for one service, $150 for additional services, plus 

mileage. 

  

7. Board of Education Report 

• Mother’s Day was the last day for Sunday School. 
• Stations of the Cross event was well-received. 
• VBS enrollments are coming in. 
• Fishbowl donations will go to the Turner County Food Pantry. 

 



 

. Trustees Report 

• Rob Jensen is helping identify a location for the donated shed. 
• Sanctuary fans: Derrek will talk to Rob Jensen and Ketwigs regarding fan replacements. 
• Madison Avila has accepted the full-time custodial position. 

9. Pastor’s Report 

• Recent baptism and Senior Recognition services. 
• Adult Education concluded with a social event at the Pastor’s home. 
• Church on the Street will visit Grace for the Mission Moment on June 22. 
• Lutheran Planned Generosity will meet with the council. 

10. Old Business 

• Dirt Pile: A special congregational meeting is needed. A two-week notice must be given in church. 
• Church Clean-Out: Don Nolan has taken some stools. 
• TruPortal, Joel, and Tristen are now linked. 
• Mic and Speakers are ongoing discussion items. 
• Outdoor Service scheduled for June 29. 
• Topics Discussed: T-Shirts, Venmo. 

11. New Business 

• TV Connection upgrades. 
• Live Streaming: Current system has the capability; further discussion needed. 
• Sidewalk condition and repairs discussed. 
• Motion Lights in Restrooms—potential update. 
• Lawn Spraying: Check with Ron Nelson. 
• Church Use During County Fair—logistics to be finalized. 
• Snow Removal: 

 Motion made by Kaylyn to continue with Justin Smith for snow removal. Derrek seconded. All aye. 
• Debit Card: Deb needs to be added to the church’s debit card. 
• Printer Lease: A printer representative will attend the next council meeting on June 11. 

  

12. Adjournment 

Kaylyn made the motion to adjourn. Jim seconded. All aye. 

 


